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October 19, 20202
Caliph’s Capers October 1 well that is when it was due, but the 20th is today, 2020

To All:

I apologize for my oversight in not getting the October Caliph’s Capers out on time.  

In my defense I left Texas on September 22, for Antigua, Guatemala.  Upon arrival I had to relocate from my former apartment to a new home and that occurred on October 1.  Aside from the distraction of the move, there was much going on with the ASOB.

To begin with all open items from the August Caliph’s Zoom call were completed on time except for the President’s Jamboree Notification.  The reason the Jamboree Announcement was late was due to the fact the hotel in Kansas City had closed and is being demolished.  President Sobek, Ralph Jubb, and Tom Crow are the committee that is looking for a solution.
Two significant events that the Caliph’s took the lead on were the rewrite of the ASOB Website and the review of the need to restart the Na Khabar.  A Zoom Call with the ASOB Elected Line Officer was held in late September and the Officer approved the rewrite of the ASOB Website.  In addition to a better layout for the Website, there is a significant cost saving.  The annual cost of approximately $800 will be reduced to $240.   The committee that presented the analysis for a new Website consists of Ralph Jubb, Tom Crow, Grady Vandiver, Matt Gage and me.  On October 13th, the same committee presented its analysis for the need to reactivate the Na Khabar on a quarterly basis.  After deliberation by the Elected Officers the proposal was  approved.  The restart of the Na Khabar will produce an electronic version of the magazine with focus on ASOB quarterly activity.  The goal for the new ASOB Website is to be up and fully functional by December 1, 2020.  The Na Khabar goal is to have an electronic publication on January 1, 2021.  
We as Caliphs are sometimes criticized for either being too involved or not involved with the Elected Line.  My predecessors have taken the high road and waited to be asked to engage the current line.  For a variety of reasons, myself as well as other Caliphs realized the line needed our help; consequently, the Caliphs have taken a more direct approach regarding assisting the current line.  Get ready as there will be more to do, so put your volunteer hats on.
Fraternally, Jim

